NEW ZEALAND MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS, NEW YORK

e: (212) 826-1960

Fax: (212) 758-0827

Date:

3 May 1994

TO:

WELLINGTON

No. 255/

PRECEDENCE: IMMEDIATE

WGTN UNSC /

PRECEDENCE: IMMEDIATE

LD:

SFAT (MEA, UNC, LGL, HRU, EUR, DP3, DSP1, EAB) Page 1 of: 2

1 to UNSC, MEA, UNC, LGL, HRY, EUR, DSP7

SECURITY COUNCIL: RWANDA

Our accompanying message refers.

2

Following SecGen's letter of 3 May.

## 7/2

3 May 1994

Dear Mr. President,

I have the honour to refer to the statement issued by the President of the Security Council on 30 April 1994 in which the Council, inter alia, requested me, in consultation with the Secretary-General of the Organization of African Unity (OAU), "to report further on action which may be undertaken with a view to assisting in the restoration of law and order in Rwanda and in providing security for displaced persons".

On 30 April, before leaving on my official tour abroad, I personally spoke to His Excellency President Hosni Mubarak, Chairman in Office of the OAU, about the matter. I have also addressed messages to him as well as to the Secretary-General of the OAU and leaders of a number of African countries who have contributed troops to existing or previous UN military operations, requesting them to consider in what way they could assist in the restoration of law and order in Rwanda and, in particular, whether they could contribute troops to a regional effort to this end. I have conveyed to them that I would be prepared to make appropriate recommendations to the Security Council in the light of their responses in order that the United Nations may examine in what way the Organization can help the efforts of the countries of the region.

I would be grateful if you would bring this matter to the attention of the members of the Security Council.

Please accept, Mr. President, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Boutros Boutros-Ghali

Bouter Souther Chaf

His Excellency
Prof. Ibrahim A. Gambari
President of the Security Council
New York